
 
Item 15.9 - Artarmon Parklands Pavilion - Lodge Development Application  
Peter Egan submission against this item 
 
Dear Willoughby Mayor, Councillors and General Manager, 
 
In my view, the building is not worthy of replacement, but elements of it that directly relate to 
the Club should be retained in the new building, and perhaps other buildings in Artarmon.  
 
The proposed building fails a critical test - be a shaded place from which parents can 
supervise their kids play on either the upper and lower field (former bowling greens) which 
are about one building level different in altitude. A two storey pavilion is better suited to the 
task allowing DDA compliant access directly from each level. A cafe would be highly 
attractive to parents and all Artarmon Parklands users.  
 
Item 15.9 should be deferred until a more suitable building is proposed. 
 


